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Dear Friends,

The first quarter of 2024 has been brimming
with possibilities. Our hearts truly overflow with
gratitude for your love for the Lord’s ministry.
Your unwavering support and your prayers
are like whispered blessings that encourage
us to continue forward for all of God's glory.

These are updates from several ministries of
this quarter:

CHILDREN'S WEEKLY FEEDING PROGRAM:

We can not help but smile when we think of
the children’s gatherings. As we circle around
communities each week to an average of 600
kids, by God's grace, we are not only able to
somehow nourish their bodies with food, but
also plant seeds of faith through Bible stories.
Witnessing the joy on their faces and the
overflowing thankfulness from their families is
a constant reminder of the profound impact
of sharing God's love. Speaking of blessings,
our daughter Jamie Claire has blossomed
into a true gift Her dedication and
organizational  skills have become the
mainstay of this ministry, allowing us to'reach
even more children with love and
compassion.

PARTNERSHIP WITH THE SOCIAL
WELFARE:

Family is the cornerstone of a strong
community, and that's why our family
development seminars hold such a
special place in our hearts. Equipping
poverty-stricken families with the
tools they need to thrive, from
financial literacy to  effective
parenting skills, empowers them to
break free from cycles of hardship
and build a brighter future.




HOMELESS FEEDING:

During this quarter, we are able to reach
out to the street-dwellers every month.
With the Lord’'s gracious provisions, our

simple service to the homeless
community are more than  just
sustenance - they are a tangible

expression of hope.

CAMPUS MINISTRY:

The energy on campus is contagious! Our
weekly meetings with students are a
testament to the importance of faith in
these formative vyears. The positive
feedback from principals, both
elementary and high school, warms our
hearts. Some are now consistently
attending our church services while some
have decided to follow the Lord in water
baptism. We praise God for providing for
us 10,000 pieces of John & Romans books
that we are able to hand out to each of
our students. Seeing each one embrace
God's plan and radiate their faith fills us
with a sense that God's purpose for this
ministry is being accomplished.

Despite the challenges, we face them
with faith, knowing that we are not alone.
The recent acquisition of a van feels like a
divine answer to our prayers, significantly
enhancing our ability to serve. We are
deeply humbled by your unwavering
partnership in this entrusted ministry.

POLICE & JAIL MINISTRIES:

We are grateful for the meaningful

partnerships that have blossomed with local
authorities. Offering spiritual support through
weekly Bible studies to police officers who

bravely serve our community. The Lord has
allowed us to reach out and make a tangible
difference in the lives of the inmates. As the
Lord provides for the needs, we are able to
bring food boxes for teveryone upon our visit
with them.

As we look ahead, excitement grows
within us. The vision of our church
building's third floor to serve as a
recreation area for our youth and the
goal of a Vacation Bible School for 2,000
kids in early June fill us with immense
hope. Once again, we truly are grateful for
your continued prayers, love, and support.
From the depths of our hearts, thank you.

With love and appreciation,
The Caba Family




